
 

 

watPRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 2016 

5:30 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Anthony R. Fanucci. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman Angela Calakos 

Councilwoman Maritza Gonzalez 

Councilman John A. Procopio 

   Councilman Paul F. Spinelli 

   President Anthony R. Fanucci 

 

 Also present were: Richard Tonetta, City Solicitor 

    Robert Dickenson, Assistant Business Administrator 

 

 President Fanucci led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 15, 2015 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Fanucci asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

  

 There was no public comment. 

 

 The Clerk reviewed the changes to the agenda since the February 16 work session.  Resolution No. 

2016-68, commending Rotary International on the occasion of their 111th year of service, was added.  A revised 

version of Resolution No. 2016-61 was provided.  The revision changed the title from an agreement for 

professional services to an awarding contract per bid specifications.  A revised version of Resolution No. 2016-

67 was provided, adding additional names approved by the police department.  A motion was added to refer a 

request to amend the Redevelopment Plan to the Planning Board to consider allowing a single chair hair salon as 

an accessory use to a sing family home for property located at Block 4107, Lot 6, and request comments and 

recommendations thereto.  The motion authorizing the City Clerk to return bid bonds or checks of the 

unsuccessful bidders was amended to include Blackwater Branch culvert replacement. 

 

 Assistant Business Administrator Dickenson reported an altercation at a rabies clinic, involving a cat 

brought in during the time for dogs. 

 

 President Fanucci requested an update next week about the concerns raised by a bakery owner on the 

Boulevard involving issues in the service alley.  He suggested the police be advised for additional enforcement. 

 

 President Fanucci entertained a motion by Councilman Spinelli, and seconded by Councilman 

Procopio, to adjourn the meeting.   

 

The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilwoman Calakos 

   Councilwoman Gonzalez 

   Councilman Procopio 

   Councilman Spinelli 

   President Fanucci 

      

 

 

 

 

             

               Anthony R. Fanucci 

              President of  Council  

 

ATTEST:        

     

               

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

   Municipal Clerk 


